Data Submitted (UTC 11): 12/5/2017 8:32:18 PM

First name: Patricia Last name: Del Tredici

Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear USFS Personnel,

Thank you for taking the time and putting forth the effort on the GMUG Forest Revision Plan #51806. Regarding the Draft Assessment, it seems that you are not on track with the information assembled. Recreation Activity Participaion in the NVUM Report, Table 1 clearly shows that motorized use is a much smaller componet of activity than non-motorized activities. Also see Tables 7 and 17 on pages 16 and 31 respectively. The USFS has an opportuity to designate Forest Service areas available to non-motorized users. As you have found, recreation on USFS land is increasing, as well as demands for gas and oil harvesting. It has become increasingly difficult to find quiet areas for recreation both summer and winter. Currently, the Cement Creek area is seemingly overrun by motorized vehicles, summer and winter. I urge you to pay attention to the information you have and consider the overall plan for the future, especially for non-motorized use in the GMUG areas.